
White Lake Citizens League
Meeting Minutes: May 25, 2011

Board members present:  Tom De Santis, Lenny Wojewoda, Bob Parrett, Larry 
McCullen, Frank Dyson, and Darrol Spurgeon

Board members absent: Larry D’Angelo

Board members present by proxy: Walt Koziol, Bob Pisoni, Gary Webb, and Carol Webb

Others present:  Ken Jankowski, Jim Findley, Patti and Don Day

The meeting was called to order by president Tom De Santis at 7:05 p.m.
 
Minutes:  The minutes were reviewed.  Jack Butler made a motion to accept the minutes.  Seconded by Frank 
Dyson.  All in favor.
 
Treasurer’s report: Tom De Santis read the treasurer’s report.  The balance on hand is $17,506.  Jack Butler made 
a motion to accept the report.  Seconded by Frank Dyson.  All in favor.
 
Communications: Bob Parrett reported that the “Current” newsletter was sent out on May 10, 2011.  Tom De Santis 
expressed his thanks to all who provided input, and especially to Bob Parrett for all of his work in preparing it.

Membership:  Jack Butler reported that we have 81 members to date.  It is still very early in the campaign.  Gary 
and Carol Webb reported that all of the block Captain notebooks have been distributed.

Fund Raising: Lenny Wojewoda reported that this year’s merchandise should arrive any day.  Patti Day offered that 
she makes baskets if we need them for another fund raising program.

Home Tour: Bob Parrett and Jack Butler reported that all 5 homes have been selected for this year’s tour.  Tickets 
will go on sale at the Pancake Breakfast.

Social: Janis D’Angelo reported that everything is ready for the Memorial Day Pancake Breakfast!

Weed Control:  Frank explained the reasons for this spring’s unusual algae bloom.  Conditions will improve when  
the weather improves and the “normal” weeds start to grow.

Sheriff Patrols: Eric Russell will be the liaison with the Sheriff Department for the WLCL. The 2011 patrols will begin 
on Memorial Day.  The WLIB approved up to $7,500 for the 2011 patrols.

Fireworks:  Jack Butler will ask for a motion at the June meeting to approve the funds for the 2012 fireworks, so 
that the contract can be signed after this year’s event.

Lake Access:  Bob Pisoni will look into the situation with the Lester Payne (sp?) subdivision access.

New Business: Tom De Santis will be holding a meeting to begin planning for the 50th Anniversary Ice Cream 
Social.

Walt Koziol and Tom De Santis will be meeting with the secretary of the Highland Business Association to talk about 
a Texas Holdem Poker Tournament.

Tom De Santis will be holding a meeting to begin planning for Thursday Sailboat Races on the lake.

Bob Parrett made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Darrol Spurgeon.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
 

Respectfully submitted,
Bob Parrett
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